that committee is considering that subject.

THE PRESIDENT: It will be done. The only difference between it and a delegate proposal is the name. The proposal by committee, the Rules Committee decided should be called committee recommendation, rather than committee proposal. Otherwise, it will be in the form and except that it will be on a different color paper, will be exactly in the nature of a delegate proposal. It will receive the same treatment, referenced to the committee, reporting back to the Committee on the Whole to the Convention and through the usual routine.

I have been asked by both the staff and the Press to make this announcement and request, particularly of the committee chairmen. The information service, as indicated the other day is endeavoring to have ready in the early afternoon each day a schedule of all committee events, I would say, rather than meetings, for the following day -- witnesses, place, times, et cetera.

This will be the function of the administrative